APPROVED

TOWN OF STANFORD

PLANNING BOARD

MEETING OF 4-25-07

PRESENT:

Robert R. Butts, Chair

John Royall

Arthur Freehill

John Kemmerer

Tom Angell

OTHERS PRESENT:

Don Smith, Building Inspector, Dave Clouser, Planning Board Consultant, John Furst, Planning Board Attorney and Bill Bogle, Town of Stanford Attorney.

MINUTES:  Mr. Angell made the motion to accept the minutes of 2-28-07 as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.    Mr. Angell made the motion to accept the minutes of 3-28-07 as amended.  Seconded by Mr. Royall.   All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  

PUBLIC HEARINGS:

KNAPP – SPECIAL USE:  Notice for this hearing was published in the Poughkeepsie Journal on April 6th, 2007.  Notification of neighbors was submitted.  Mr. Butts declared the public hearing open.  As there were no comments from the public, Mr. Butts declared the hearing closed.  

LUKE SPECIAL USE will be rescheduled for May 30, 2007.

BUSINESS:

WATERLANDS MAJOR SUBDIVISION:  The following documents were thoroughly reviewed by Board Members and applicants. 
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Resolution Authorizing Granting of Conditional Final Subdivision Approval dated 4-30-07.  (See Attached)


Waterlands Homeowners Associations, Inc. Projected Budget for Fiscal year July 1,2007 to June 30, 2007.  (See Attached)


Memo from Mr. Clouser dated 4-12-07 and 4-25-07.  (See Attached)


Letter of Intent from Dutchess County Waste Water Authority.  (See Attached)

Revisions were made with input from Mr. Bogle and Mr. Clouser.

Mr. Butts stated that for the past one to two months an ongoing intensive review of the applicant’s final review submission has occurred.  Final plans, various legal documents related to HOA, easements and dedications have been reviewed.    Mr. Butts thanked Mr. Bogle, Mr. Clouser and Mr. Furst (representing Jennifer Van Tuyl) for all of their expertise.  

Mr. Rodenhausen spoke regarding what has transpired over the last month.  Two issues were visited and steps taken to resolve them.  DCWWA has submitted a letter of intent and an area variance was obtained for lots 15 and 16.  All easements and documents have been submitted in draft form.  

Ms. Jansen reviewed the plan with Board members.  Woods and farmland will be under a conservation easement to the Winnikee Land Trust.  

Mr. Perukel asked the Board if they would give Mr. Otto a minute to speak regarding a concern he has.  Mr. Otto stated that after the storm he walked his property, which borders Waterlands.  Mr. Otto stated that the Waste Water facility will discharge into a stream which goes under Willowbrook Road.  He walked along and saw that it flows towards his well 
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when it overflows.  Mr. Otto stated he spoke with Mr. Perukel and this problem is being addressed.  Ms. Jansen stated that a site visit is planned for tomorrow and they will come up with a proposal to address the situation.  

Mr. Clouser referred the Board to his memo of April 12, 2007 and April 25, 2007.  Drainage design is not complete.  Mr. Clouser stated he received a submittal today and some of the items have already been resolved.  Drainage easements and roadway design issues still must be addressed.  The issues raised in Mr. Clouser’s comments will be resolved prior to the map being signed.     

A lengthy review of all documents submitted took place including the aforementioned as well as a letter from the Building Inspector, Don Smith, a letter from the Highway Superintendent, Jim Myers and a letter from the Fire Chief, Steve Ashton.  

A lengthy discussion ensued regarding the cutting of trees during construction and the cutting of trees after the house is built and occupied.  

Mr. Freehill made the motion to grant conditional final approval to the Waterlands Major Subdivision using the written resolution that will be made part of the file as amended.  (see attached)  Seconded by John Kemmerer.  All in favor:  Mr. Butts, Mr. Royal, Mr. Freehill, Mr. Kemmerer.  Abstain:  Mr. Angell.  Motion carried.  

Mr. Butts extended his appreciation to all the professionals who took part in the process.

RPG SITE PLAN AND SPECIAL USE:  Applicants have set up a meeting with Mr. Wilson, Mr. Clouser and Mr. Komsa sometime next week.  Applicants asked if there was any further development on the master plan.  Mr. Butts stated he has not heard anything as of yet.  Mr. Butts will meet with Mr. Wilson next week on Thursday at 10:00 a.m.  Mr. Butts invited a maximum of two members to this meeting.  Mr. Angell stated that at some 
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appropriate point a workshop should take place devoted just to this project.   The Board is in agreement with this suggestion.  This meeting will be scheduled at a later date after feedback is received from Mr. Wilson and D. C. Planning.

Mr. Angell stated that the applicants are relying on the old ODA resolution previously approved by the Town Board.  Does this proposed project fall within the confines of that resolution?   ODA has been approved for  the lots of record.  How the access is built, maintained and used would be within the purview of the Town Planning Board.  Mr. Angell stated that the applicants have provided a plan that is within the confines of present zoning.  Planning Board members have concerns that the building is too big in terms of the neighborhood context.  Is this a legitimate point of discussion because of the ODA?   Mr. Butts stated that the size of the building was not discussed when the Town Board approved the ODA.  Mr. Bogle stated that he recollected that this was a different plan than what had been presented.  Mr. Butts stated that the Planning Board has three prior files on the Cunningham subdivision.  Mr. Bogle reviewed the three previous subdivision files.   Question:  Now that a development has been proposed, does it have to go back to the Town Board?  We now have new Town Road specs.  Can the Board now implement them for this project?  No.  It was the feeling of Mr. Bogle that New York State will be in control of the access to Route 82.  Conclusion:  The Planning Board does not need to send this back to the Town Board.

KNAPP SPECIAL USE PERMIT:  Mr. Royall moved that based upon review of the application, the plans that have been submitted, short form EAF and agricultural data statement, that this project would result in no adverse impacts on the environment and that a negative declaration be 

prepared.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.  Mr. Angell made the motion to grant approval for the special use 

permit for an accessory apartment.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.
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SISTERS OF LIFE:  Board determined that there was no need for further amendment to the site plan or to the special use permit.

RICHOCHET ASSOCIATES:  Discussion took place regarding a letter from DonaldTrump, Jr. requesting to reserve the right to change the location of his building envelope at a later date if desired.  Board approved a map note that future subdivision and/or changes in the building envelopes shall be subject to approval of the Planning Board upon application.

LUKE SPECIAL USE PERMIT:  Mr. Angell made the motion to reschedule the public hearing for this application for May 30, 2007.  Seconded by Mr. Freehill.  All in favor:  Unanimous.  Motion carried.

There being no further business, Mr. Freehill moved to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Angell.  All in favor:  Unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted By:_____________________________________





     Mary Dalton, Recording Secretary

Approved by:__________________________________________

                       Robert R. Butts, Chair
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